Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA)

Environmental Information Regulations 2004 (EIR)

– Land located at Churchgate/St Peters Lane
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:
All information (email exchanges, correspondences) in relation to land located at the corner of churchgate/st peters lane Leicester. This requests all information shared with both internal and external parties.
You clarified:

Please find attached red line plan of the land in question.
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Answer:
The Council has duly determined that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit. 
To collate every piece of correspondence from all departments (e.g. planning history, property records, highways information, trees, drainage, land charges, legal, complaints etc etc) over an unlimited time period would exceed the cost limit. The information is not held in one reportable system.

Section 12 of the FOIA makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under Section 17(1) of the FOIA because an exemption under Section 12(1) of the Act (over the cost limit) is being applied. 

The Council also judges that the following exception to disclosure is also applicable under the EIR.  Regulation 12(4)(b) provides that a public authority may refuse to disclose information to the extent that the request for information is manifestly unreasonable and Leicester City Council consider that this exception applies in this case.

While under the EIR there is no appropriate cost limit above which authorities are not required to deal with requests for information, the ICO’s guidance on regulation 12(4)(b) states ‘In assessing whether the cost, or the amount of staff time involved in responding to a request, is sufficient to render a request manifestly unreasonable the FOIA fees regulations may be a useful starting point’.

It is estimated that the time it would take to locate, retrieve and extract the information requested would considerably exceed the appropriate limit for a FOIA request of £450 or 18 hours of staff time.

Therefore, Leicester City Council considers that the exception contained in Regulation 12(4)(b) of the EIR is engaged.

You may wish to refine your request by narrowing its scope by being more specific about what information you particularly wish to obtain, including any dates or period of time relevant to the information required. 

Land status can be obtained from the HM Land Registry at https://www.gov.uk/government/organisations/land-registry.  This letter therefore acts as a refusal notice under Section 21 of the FOIA and Regulation 6(1)(b) of the EIR, namely the information is accessible by other means. 

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 
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